
 

Tonight: Max Monaghan, NYSF participant 
Fellowship: Brian Morrison 

Introduction: Ross Wade Vote of Thanks: Dale Wilford 
 

Future Programs:  
 

17 Sept; Cathryn Burns, Library and Library Services 
Fellowship: John Payne 
Introduction: Phil Brown 
Vote of Thanks: Simon Brown 
 

24 Sept; Dean Mission Australia - Youth Hub and 
Andrew Britton - Youth Community 
Coordinator/Office for Youth - Dept of Primary 
Industries & Regional Development 
Fellowship: Guy Porter Introduction: Yvonne Young 
Vote of Thanks: Craig Cameron 
 

October is Rotary’s Economic and Community 
Development Month 
1 Oct; Diedre Tome – Peace Communications, Wagga Wagga Sunrise 
Fellowship: Craig Saunders 
Introduction: Clive Cross  Vote of Thanks: Gareth Davies 
8 Oct; Jenny and Robin Cantrill, Poetry 
Fellowship: Issa Shalhoub 
15 Oct; TBA 22 Oct; Michael Austin – Drawn 2 Water 
 
 

 

 
Meeting 3 September 2024 
 

President Ed Zonneveldt welcomed members, partners and guests; DG Rob Uhl, Rosa Smith, Dianne Willett, Deb Fondacaro, 
Janey Cameron, Anne Brown, Liz Fondacaro, Mark Kitchener, Christine Steain, Kerry Hozack and Sylvia Franklin. 

Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service report and announced that Anne-Maree Kitchener has been appointed as Attendance 
Officer trainee. 

Secretary Issa Shalhoub circulated the Rotary Magazine, new DL Flyers have been ordered for the Community Expo,  
new street banners will be ordered for the CBD flagpoles as the strong winds destroyed the current ones, Issa to contact 
Steve Shipton to get a quote,  
Issa sent a letter, thanks to John Hozack and John Payne for their help, to the Band of the Military College’s Captain, 
email address given to the club by PP Stehen Hladio. 
Issa attended a Zoom meeting with our District’ webmaster, Paul Murray, on how to use Clubrunner, an idea from the 
meeting; we should start adding Board members pics, then all members. 

Treasurer Bernard Jones said that the club’s accounts total $118.000. 

Youth Director Yvonne Young advised that our club will support the Youths’ programs, which hasn’t been done for a few years. 
 Will send perhaps 4 students to RYPEN.  

Does anyone know a suitable candidate for RYLA? 
Max Monaghan will attend NYSF and will address the club also attending is a High School teacher Sam Kneeshaw. 
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 September is Rotary’s Basic Education and Literacy Month  

Club’s Calendar 
16 Oct Wed Driver Ed Ulladulla Sport Park 
17 Oct Thurs Driver Ed Marulan 
19 Oct Sat Bunnings BBQ 
23 Oct Wed Driver Ed Ulladulla Sport Park 
24 Oct Thurs  Driver Ed Marulan 
24 Oct Thurs World Polio Day 
25 Oct Friday Charity Golf Day, Family of League 

25-27 Oct Sat-Sun District Conference, Mittagong 
31 Oct Thur Halloween Night at DLC 
10 Nov Sun Charity Run 
16 Nov Sat Bunnings BBQ 

1 Dec Sun Bunnings BBQ 
5 Apr Sat BOF Princess Ball at DLC 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 loumgarr@gmail.com  
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 
 

Birthdays; 15 Sept; Mark Kitchener.  
Anniversaries;  

12 Sept; Claire and Gareth Davies. 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@gmail.com


Anne-Maree Kitchener said that the Driver Ed received $4,000 from the Golf Club and $2,000 from the ExServos, which will 
allow 100 students to attend the Driver Ed this year. 

International Director Tim Trescowthick; the committee had a meeting re the Charity Poker Run. 
Will meet with his committee to decide who to donate money to in 2024-25. 

Community Director Geoff Johns said that last Sunday’s Bunnings BBQ raised $715, thanks to: Peter Culham, Tony 
Fondacaro, Simon Brown, Ed Zonneveldt, Geoff Johns, Anne-Maree Kitchener, Jason Russell and Louise Garrett. 

Tentative booking for more Bunnings BBQs, Sat 19 Oct, Sat 16 Nov and Sun 1 Dec 2024. 
Helpers needed for the Community Expo, this Thursday. 
Fun Run, more meetings needed, plus will check with Rotary Insurance. 
Working Bee in two days to install two more swing sets at the Cancer Houses. 
Rotary plaques for the Cancer houses to acknowledge our work and to thank Bunnings. Simon Brown and Geoff Johns 
sent Bunnings a request for them to cover our cost in installing the play sets and cubby houses. 
To discuss with our DG to involve all clubs in fundraising. 

Environment Director Craig Cameron; Lids For Kids, please bring bottle covers, remove the inserts, wash, dry them and bring 
them to the DLC. 

Sign up to the habitat for Wildlife Program through their website, Clive Cross represented our club. 

President Ed Zonneveldt will be attending the District Conference, as well as Yvonne Young, please members attend if you 
can.  Halloween Night for the young ones in the area will be observed like last year, we will donate and cook 
sausages. We will also help with the Jumping Castle on the night. 

Almoner Bill Harris said that he has spent four days in hospital, and is much better now. 

Yvonne Young introduced our DG and she was thanked by Tim Trescowthick. 
DG Rob Uhl urged members to attend the District Conference to experience the FUN, and to meet likeminded Rotarians. 
DG Rob spoke on Club Culture, why join Rotary, why Rotary and not what is Rotary, Focus on Positive Culture, the 4 Way Test, 
raise awareness of Domestic Violence (DV), and to contact the local Police station about helping with DV. 
Lucky Door Prize: Bernard Jones  Raffle winner: Christine Steain, prize donated by Bernard Jones. 

 

  

        
 

End of Report. 

2024-09-05 Helpers at the Cancer Houses, Simon 
Brown, Craig Cameron, Geoff Johns, Brian Morrison, 

Jeff Franklin, Thank you Simon for the pic. 


